
Honorable Delegates 
 
I strongly oppose SB0488 for several reasons.  
 
First and foremost, the bill seeks to subject members of the heavily 
regulated firearm industry to civil lawsuits for the criminal misuse or 
unlawful possession of firearms in Maryland. SB488 is trying to use the 
threat of crushing liability to coerce out-of-state businesses to adopt sales 
practices and procedures not required by Congress or the law of the state 
where they operate.  
 
The Constitution reserves the power to regulate interstate commerce solely 
to Congress. This law interferes with the sovereignty of other states to make 
policy choices about how firearms should be sold in their state, subject only 
to the Second Amendment and federal law. 
 
As proposed, SB488 would permit lawsuits by victims of criminal acts and 
citizens claiming they have been harmed by an alleged public nuisance in 
Maryland. It also allows lawsuits by the State and any local government. 
Cities around the country were part of a wave of similar lawsuits filed over 
twenty years ago that led to Congress passing the bipartisan Protection of 
Lawful Commerce in Arms Act (PLCAA) in 2005. 
 
The PLCAA codified a bedrock legal principle. Manufacturers and retailers are 
not responsible for the subsequent criminal misuse or illegal possession of 
their lawfully sold, non-defective products by remote third parties – criminals 
– over whom they have no control. 
 
Firearm industry members are not legally responsible for illegal shootings 
any more than a cookware manufacturer is responsible if a criminal misuses 
a sharp kitchen knife to stab someone.  This bill seeks to impose liability on 
law abiding firearms business for the criminal misuse of firearms.  
 
This is contrary to the will of Congress which, in enacting the PLCAA found –
Businesses in the United States that are engaged in interstate and foreign 
commerce through the lawful design, manufacture, marketing, distribution, 
importation, or sale to the public of firearms or ammunition products that 
have been shipped or transported in interstate or foreign commerce are not, 
and should not, be liable for the harm caused by those who criminally or 
unlawfully misuse firearm products or ammunition products that function as 
designed and intended. 
 
  



The possibility of imposing liability on an entire industry for harm that is 
solely caused by others is an abuse of the legal system, erodes public 
confidence in our Nation’s laws, threatens the diminution of a basic 
constitutional right and civil liberty, invites the disassembly and 
destabilization of other industries and economic sectors lawfully competing 
in the free enterprise system of the United States, and constitutes an 
unreasonable burden on interstate and foreign commerce of the United 
States. 
 
Please vote against SB0488. 
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